Patrick Henry Athletic Boosters 
Meeting Minutes
October 12, 2015

Attendance:
Officers and Representatives:
Duke Baldridge, President					
Lori Privott, Treasurer 					Nicole Brabham-Cook, Wrestling
Sandra Kuehn, Concessions				David Hamilton, Boys Lacrosse
Stewart Barnes, Capital Fund				Laura Stockstill, Boys Basketball/Community
Susan Mini, Football					Bill Mason, Boys Tennis
Matt Chittum, Girls Lacrosse				John Gardner, Baseball
Robyn Smeltzer, Fund Raising				Tracey Brookins, Girls Basketball

Coaches:
Erik Largen, Swimming					Paul Kelly, Girls Tennis
Jesse Anderson, Wrestling

The meeting was called to order by Duke Baldridge at 6:31 p.m.

Duke Baldridge presented the minutes and they were unanimously approved as written.

In the absence of Patti Sheedy, Athletic Director, Duke Baldridge reported that her only report was that the winter sports schedule is mostly complete.

Stewart Barnes reported on the Capital Campaign. He passed out a draft of a pledge form and a brochure that is in progress. He asked that everyone review them and get with him in the next week or two for any changes or suggestions. He stated that they have been working “quietly hard” in the background on “in kind” donations and discussed the intentions of the forms. They have high level cost estimates, the field house estimate is the only one that is pretty hard and fast, some more information is needed on the other estimates. This would mean raising 1.3 million dollars—however, we can get “in kind” donations as well. We may set the money up to go to the Roanoke City Education Foundation to make it easier for longevity and continuity, as our officers on the Boosters change often. It was suggested that we should put on the brochure that ALL of our competitors have a field house (this must be verified) and that some even have two.  Our school is missing many things that other schools have such as baseball bleachers, tennis courts, etc. It was stated that the Patrick Henry school design was more expensive than planned and that was why the field house was not completed, but Stewart Barnes said the City has their portion of the money and are anxious to have the field house completed.

There was a discussion of the cost of the indoor sponsor signs, and Tracey Brookins reported that she has sold $4,000.00 in signs to date. There will be more information and forms forthcoming about selling signs in the indoor court area. Tracey also asked if passes could be obtained for those that are sponsoring individual girls on the girls basketball team. It was agreed that we do not give passes for this purpose and that this should be discussed with the Athletic Director as there may be a way to have people on a list to attend certain games without charge.

Stewart Barnes made a motion to give Gregory Miller, Youth Pastor of Celebration Church, 4 passes to attend games. Robyn Smeltzer seconded the motion. A discussion ensued that this may be a precedent that we should not take. It was suggested that he request the passes be paid by his church’s board. It was also discussed that we should check the current status of the person requesting passes to be sure that they are indeed employed by the church and this may not be something we want to start. THE MOTION WAS OPPOSED AND FAILED. 

Treasurer Lori Privott distributed team balance reports as of October 12, 2015.		
· Membership is down $14,000.00-Lori wants to check with Erin Hutchinson (not present) to be sure this is correct and that she has received and deposited all money correctly
· Signs are down $5,000.00. It was discussed that signs are not being actively pursued in order to ask sponsors for donations to the Capital Campaign (and not over-request from the same sponsors)
· Concessions is down—but it cannot be compared to last year since there has only been one home football game so far and the weather was a factor. 
Coach Anderson asked if the coaches and representatives could get a monthly statement showing all deposits and expenses so that it can be tracked and monitored. 

Allocations: Wrestling requested to go negative in their balance to purchase uniforms that are needed now and then commit to raising the funds back in their account. The Board expressed appreciation for asking in advance and for the wrestling team’s efforts in keeping up with the balance and agreed to do this.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Concessions Representative Sandra Kuehn said that the visitors side concession stand needs coverage on October 30 and that teams could go in together and split the points if they have concerns about getting enough people.  She also expressed a need to get people to commit to doing concessions and scheduling next year so that they can shadow now and learn what is needed. 

Community Rep, Laura Stockstill said that the fall dinner was a big success! It was well attended and Firehouse did a great job. It was convenient, easy and they were very willing to help with unloading and anything else necessary. She expressed thanks to all those involved to make it go so smoothly.

New business was presented by John Gardner that there is a dire need for fencing for the baseball dugouts as a major SAFETY issue. It was suggested that the VHSL should be checked for a rule requiring this and something done immediately to have this put in place. Pricing is being quoted.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:25 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Susan Mini to Julie Wheeler, Secretary



